MEETING MINUTES
June 9, 2020
4:00 p.m.
Daniel Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Donald Bosworth



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman

Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Meeting Minutes

Daniel Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from April 28, 2020, as written.  Second by Donald Bosworth. 







Motion Passes
Re-Opening Plan

The Commissioners were given a copy of the Water Department’s re-opening plan (attached).  Keith stated that he feels the plan is more than sufficient.
Pine Street North

Keith said that there has been some conflict about the installation of the water line at Pine Street North.  Amy Troup was in the office today to obtain copies of the meeting minutes from the night Alan Dias came in to discuss this installation.  She also requested a copy of the plan that was submitted and the letter sent from Keith to Charlie Seelig in response to his questions.

The Commissioners stated that work was done on private property and when the request for water hook up comes in, the property owner will need to pay the system development charge of $2,000 plus the cost of the meter.

241 South Street

Ben from T & K Sealing was in attendance to discuss their recent job at 241 South Street.  He would like the Water Department to share the expense to repair the seal based on a prior stain that was created during recent hydrant flushing.  

To summarize, while the Water Department was flushing on Thursday night (5/21), water from the hydrant ran down this driveway and stained it.  The homeowner, John Kyser had an appointment on the following Tuesday (5/26) to have his driveway sealed.  On Friday afternoon after the office closed for the three-day weekend, Mr. Kyser left a voicemail message explaining this situation and asking to speak to someone about it.  
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241 South Street (continued)
Keith called back on Tuesday (5/26) morning and advised Mr. Kyser to ask the sealing company whether they will be able to cover the stain or should it be cleaned prior to sealing?  The homeowner spoke to the technician on site and was told that the seal will cover the stain.  
Dick asked Ben if he is the person who said the seal would cover the stain.  Ben said it was not him and he is not sure who gave that information as it was not written in the property notes.  Ben said he did speak to a technician named Adam who said he thought the seal would cover it but said applying an oil-based primer would guarantee it would cover it.  Dick stated that putting some ‘Iron Out’ on the stain before sealing it, would have removed it in ten minutes.  

Keith is concerned that sharing this expense will set a precedent and wants to get a guarantee that this matter ends here and that the homeowner will not come back seeking additional remedies.  
Ben said the repair will require two trips and cost $368.  Donny feels like it should be fixed.  Dick would like to see the stain before deciding.  Dick does not feel it is the Water Department’s responsibility because no one asked them to clean it.  Dick added no one from T & K told the homeowner that the seal may not cover the stain.  This goes back on the contractor.  

Keith brought up the point that the sealing quote said that the homeowner should pressure wash the driveway prior to sealing.  Keith said if the homeowner carried out that step we may not be here now.  
The Commissioners say it is the Water Department’s fault for putting the stain there, T & K’s fault for not using the appropriate primer and the homeowner’s fault for not power washing prior to sealing.  
The Commissioners said they will look at the driveway in daylight.  Ben agreed to give it a few days.  Keith will be back in touch with him.  
Adjournment
7:45 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Daniel Bosworth 



Voted Unanimously
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

NOTE:    NEXT MEETING DATE IS AUGUST 11, 2020
